
 

 

C:\Users\derekd\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\9UNJBJ21\2021 05 27 Covid vaccinations letter (002).docx 

 

27th May 2021 

Dear Resident, 

 

COVID-19 VACCINE ROLL OUT – EVERGREEN LIFESTYLE – MUIZENBERG  
 
Recently government commenced phase two of the Vaccination roll out program - targeting essential 
employees, over 60’s and those with comorbidities on Monday, 17 May 2021. 
 
After successfully vaccinating all residents and staff at Evergreen Broadacres in Gauteng on Friday 
21 May the healthcare team and I started engaging the Western Cape Government to secure 
vaccines for our villages in the Cape Town Area. After a protracted negotiation period I am delighted 
to announce that Evergreen Health has been successful in their application to the Department of 
Health, to administer the vaccination to our residents and all support staff at Evergreen Muizenberg 
on Tuesday 1st June and Wednesday 2nd June 2021. The fact that we can vaccinate our residents 
in the comfort of the village and avoid them having to stand in a long queue once again confirms our 
commitment to our “Partnership for Life” promise 
 
We will administer the Pfizer BioNTech vaccine. This means that there will be a follow-up vaccination 
day for the second vaccine, between 3 – 6 weeks later. Please note if you have not yet registered to 
be vaccinated on the EVDS system and you decide that you wish to get vaccinated, it is important 
that you register yourself urgently or contact the reception staff to assist you.  
 
All Muizenberg residents will notified on Monday, 31 May 2021 of your appointment time for your 
vaccination and we will set up a time table for residents in order to avoid unnecessary time spent in 
the vaccination area, kindly vacate once you have undergone the vaccination and recovery process. 
The vaccination process will take place in the Life Style Centre. Please bring your ID book and 
your cellphone with you to facilitate the process.   
 
Evergreen Health will have a team of healthcare workers, and an ER Paramedic on site, to tend to 
any person who might experience any adverse reaction. Once you have been vaccinated, you will 
move to an observation area where you will be observed for 15 minutes for any side effects or 
reactions. 
 
Please take note that if you have had your flu vaccine or pneumonia vaccine in the 30 days leading 
up to 1 or 2 June 2021, you cannot be vaccinated.  You may also not go for a flu or pneumonia 
vaccine, in the 30 days after receiving your COVID-19 vaccine.  
 
Unfortunately, we cannot keep vaccines for residents who cannot make the scheduled date. In 
addition, we have requested only enough vaccines for all our Muizenberg residents and support 
staff. Unfortunately, we cannot vaccinate friends or family of residents so we request kindly that you 
DO NOT bring anyone with you to the vaccination area. 
 
Kindly note that the Lifestyle Centre will be closed for all day time activities and lunches on these 
days.  Lunches will be available for take away. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
Garry Reed 
Managing Director | Evergreen Lifestyle Villages 


